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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXTCO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
’ STATE LAND OFFICE i
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Wednesday, August 23, 1972 at 1:15%5 p, M,

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Yates Petroleum
Corporation to directionally drill
and an unorthodox location, Eddy
county, New Mexico.

Case No.

R N B L S

BEFORE: RICHARD L. STAMETS, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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PROCEEDINGS

MR, STAMETS: The hearing will come to order, please.
We will co)] next case 4803,

MR. HATCH: Case 4803, Application of Yates petroleun
Ccorporation to directionally drill and an unorxthodox location,

Eédy County, New Mexico.

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, I am A. J. Losee, Artesia,

representing the applicant. We have two witnesses.

(Whereupon, Mr. Ray H. Beck was called to the stand

and sworn.)

MR. RAY H. BECK

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,

testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, A. J. LOSEE:

Q State your name, please.

A Ray H. Beck.

Q Where do you live and what is your occupation?

A I live in Artesia, New Mexico. I am a petroleum geologist

o) Employed by?
A Yates Petroleum.
Q  You have not previously testified before this Commission

and had your gualifications made a part of the record?

K

A No.
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ﬁﬁéfé éié“§ou take4;5ur undergraduatéhﬁorké

Texas Tech University.

what degree did vyou obtain?

B. S. degree,

What wasz your major?

Petroleum geoclogy.

Did you obtain a higher degree?

Yes, I obtained a master'’s degree subsequently.

In the same field?

Yes.

You are also at this point working on your doctorate?
That's right.

Have you had any practical experience prior to your empioy
ment with vYates?

Yes. I worked for Shell 0il Company for eight years.
In what field?

Petroleum geolog?.

In what areas?

West Texas.

Where were you living?

Midland.

Wworking out of Midland office?

Yes.,

How long have you been with Yates?

Six months.
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MMR.}k%éé: Are M;. Beck:g“§ﬁglifiéétions‘éééeptéble?

THE EXAMINER; They are,.
(By Mr. Losee) What is the purpose of the application of
Yates Petroleum corporation in this case number 48037
Yates wishes to drill and end up in an unorthodox location
in the North Half of Section 25 and they wigh to direc-
tionally drill at‘that point from an abandoned hole nine-
teen-eighty from the north and six-sixty from the east of
Section 25, 18 south, 25 east.
What 1is the bottom-hole unorthodox location to be, Mr.
Beck?
It is to be 500 feet from the north line and 600 feet
from the east line of Section 25, Township 18 south,
Range 25 East. |
To dedicate the North Half of 25 to that well?
That's right.
And the proposed bottom is then at the Atoka West Morrow?
Atoka West Morrow field.
Please refer to whét has been marked Exhibit 1 and explain
what is shown on this exhibit.
Exhibit 1 is a land ownership map and this marks off the
North Half of Section 15, 18 South, 25 East. It is on

acreage dedicated to the proposed well.

It also shows the offset operators and the wells within

—

the two mile radius of this acreage dedication, does it
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"please refer Lo what has been marked as Exhibit 2, the

FaGE DO

not?

Yes, sir,

isopach map, and explain what is ;ortrayed by this exhibiy.
Exhibit 2 is an isopach map of the Atoka B Sand in
which covers the Atoka Penn field in eighteen twenty-six
and the Atoka Morrow Wesé field which is in eighteen
twenty-five in the extreme western portjon of eighteen
twenty~-six. The blue lines indicate isopach values'of
interconnected shoreline strike sands such as bheaches,
1aguna‘beaches, barrier islan& peaches and a channel
system which cuts across the field indicated in orange.
It indicates a river bar channel system and it is inter-—
connected and reservoir connected with the shoreline strike
sands. To the left in the Atoka Morrow West field red
indicates the shoreline strike sands, the thicknesses of
them, and the yellow indicates the thicknesses of the
channel sanés which cioss—cut the shoreline strike sands.
Now, we wish to draw an analogy between the Atoka Penn
well on the right and the Atoka Morrow field on the left.
Geological studies such as these on isopach map in fhe
cioss scchticns presented later indicate along with
pressure data that the bartially completed Atoka Penn gas

field is a reservoir consisting of a thick channel sands

' 2
cross-cutting but reservoir connected to thinner shorelln?
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this map and cross
sections to ke shown later indicate along with pressure
data to be introduced by Mr. Mahfoodsimarly indicate that

the newly developing Atoka Morrow West gas field in

< —~ R ol T - IS, ot o
.

eighteen twenty-five is also a reservoir consisting

}

ng of a
thick channel sands body cross-cutting but resexrvoix
connected to thinner shoreline strike sand bodies. The
Fasken Brown Yates well in the Southwest quarter of
Section 24, ﬁigh?één tWéhty—fivé and the Mountéin States
Mccaw well in Section--in the Northwest Quarter of
Section 19, eighteen twenty-six are in the Atoka Morrow
West field. The Fasken Brown Yates well Section 24 is
producing from the channel sand stone and the Mountain
States McCaw is producing from interconnected shoreline
strike sand and beach deposit. The pressure information
indicates that these wells are in the same resexvoir
system even though one is in a thinner sand stone body
and the other is in a thicker channel sand stone body.
Now, those are the only producing wells in Morrow West
field, are they not?

That's right.

Would vou point out the other wells that have been drilleg
to thé Morrow in this field?

In the Noxthwest Quarter of Section 25 there is a well,

Fasken Number 1 Yates Federal comm which was drilled to

o
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' the Morrow and the operator decided not to complote the

well, but we believe that it is connected geoiogically and
we present pressure informationriater supporting thie.
Also in the Northeast Quarter of Section 25 there is a
well drilled, a laskKen Number 1 Yates :
penetrated the extreme left-hand or western side of the
channel sand stone. The operator found the Morrow B sand
channel there to be the edge of the channel and a natural
levy environment and was indicated to be tied on drill

system. They sidetracked the hole 310 feet to the east

and 83 feet south or about 321 feet from the original holg

and found the channel, whereas the channel was 45 feet
thick in the original hole, it was 106 feet thick in thek
well, only 321 feet of well.
THE EXAMINER: Let me get a clarification on this,
The original Fasken Yates Hornbaker is that the one you are
referring to?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
THE EXAMINER: That is represented by the small circle?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. ;
THE EXAMINER: To the right of the well as you have
drawn it on your map?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Losee) What is the bottom-~hole location of the

]

sidetrack well?
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The bottom-hole location of the sidetrack is 310 foot
from the éast of the oriéﬁnal surface location and 83
féet sduth.

Now, there is one other well in the field that we were
talking about that has been drilled.

This is theABates Number 1 Linck in the Southwest Quarter
of Section 23, eighteen twenty-five. This well is also
near the channel edge and again it is in the unfavorable
natural levy environment rather than being in the cleaner
sands of the channel. Near the edge of the channel you
run intc lesser permeability than you do in the channels
themselves. We have an articdle here written by Wayne
Prior of the University of Cincinnati. It was a study
‘conducted for the A.P.I; and it was published in the
Journal of Petroleum Engineers and his results indicate
that the permeability on the channel edges is less than
the permeability in the chanﬁel proper. That is, you

lose permeability as you approach the natural levy ox

‘edge of the channel.

Do you have any further comments on the isopach map?
No, I believe not.

please refer to what has been marked a

[}
)
21
r
[«
}.J

explain what is shown by this exhibit.
Exhibit 3 is a stratigraphic cross section extending from

location A, as you see on the index map, to location A-Prij

€&,
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e =y

It goes from the Atoka Morrow West field on the left to

the Atoka Penn field on the right and tends to supplement
the original Exhibit Numker 2, the osopach map. The wells
included are the Fasken Number 1, Yates Federal Comm 25,

Fasken Yates iHornbaker Number 1, Fasken Hornbaker Numbe)
1 and the whipstock hole. That is in the Atcka West field
Starting into the Atoka Penn field there is the Marathon
Nicks Number 1 and the Ohio Nicks Number 1 and the Ohio
Noel Number 1 and the Yates-UA Number 1., On the cross
section it is located at the top of the Morrow Cclastics.
This is the horizon on which the structural contours which
are on Exhibit 2 axe taken from. On the left of the crosd
section the beds in red match the beds of the isopachs
map in red. The vellow would be the channel going througH
the Atcka Morrow West field and then the blue on the
right corresponds to the shoreline strike sands of the
Atoka Penn field and the orange corresponds to the cross-
cutting channel. - Each well is indicated and the drill
stem test data and perforations.

Do you wish to comment on the drill stem test data on eith

of these Fasken wells in the North Half of 257

ust point ont that speaking from a geologicd

isopach indicates, we see that the shoreline strike sands

er

1

on the Atoka west are intercepted by the channei. The
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hamnel of the Fasken Yates Hormbaker well — indeed

has been deviated only a short distance into a channel

much like the channel that the Chic Nicks is in and4the
same stratigraphic relationships apply from™ the Atcka -

Penn which is a pool that is about 12 years old to the

newly developing Atcka Morrow West field which we would
like to devélop more.

o) Were Exhibits 1 thrbugh 3 prepared by you or under your

direction?

MR. LOSEE: We move the introduction of Exhibits 1
through 3 and I have no more direct examination of this witnesg
MR. STAMETS: Without objection applicant's Exhibits

1 through 3 are admitted into evidence.

3

Are there questions og the witness?

Now, speaking about the Fasken Yates Hornbaker well,
this was sidetracked and did encounter the channel?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR . STAMETS: That a substantial amount of pay in
there,'106 feet oxr at least of sand?

THE WITNESS: 106 feet of channel sands, yes, sir.

MR. STAMETS: Can you tell me why that well didn't
produce and why you are seeking, at least according to your

map, to drill a location which would encounter the channel at

about the same thickness?

<
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THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Mr, Mahfood may expand on

this latork ﬁut they>found after they had drilled into the
channel 78 feet, they attempted to drill stem test, and in
this drill stem test they obtainéd'qas to éurface nine and a
half minutes at a maximum of 692,000 but then in 49 minutes
the mud and formation water flowed to the surface and recovered
5650 feet of salt watez and they had it--it indicates that we
believe that £hey drilled too far into the channel before they .
drill stem tested. Subsequent tests also cbtained water but
they did finally have good pressure and we are of the opinion
that had they not penetrated as far as they did thatAperhaps
they Qould have found the gas above the water or that‘they
might be in a transition zone where the cut may be a littlé bit
too high. They thought it would be not godd from a mechanical
standpoint‘to complete the well because of the water problems.

THE EXAMINER: According to Exhibit 2 it would appear
that substantially most of the reservoir that you would be
produciné from would lie outside the boundaries of Section 25;
is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Would you say that again?

THE EXAMINER: Well, the reservoir that you propose
to tap--

THE WITNESS? Yes.

THE EXAMINERQ --WWith your well, the channel appears

2

to e mostly outside Section 25.

b e — e e A s e e e
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THE WITNESS: Well, the channel does cross through

Section 24 there, yes, more than it docs in 25. Howevexr, we
believe, and wve tried to poipt'out by analogy with the Atoké
penn West field, that even though the channel would be a likel#
place“to go, you can still drain from the same resexvoir by
interconnected strike sands so that the entire half of 25 #s
still part of the system.

THE;EXAMINER: For the record would you run over the
results of the drill stem tests on the Yates—-Fasken Yates

comm which is the well which was not completed in the North
Half of the Northwest Quarter of Section 25?

THE ﬁITNEss: Yes, sir. Drill stem test number 2
eighty eighty-eight, thirty eightyeéight, ninety-~two. Conden-
sate 450 foot of gas cut mud. Flowed gas at 2.65 million and
decreased 2.4 million at the end of the test. Flow pressures
twenfy—two ninety-one to twenty eighty-nine. shut—-in pressures
thirty~four eighty at one hour and final shut-in pressure was
thirty eighty-one in six hours.

THE EXAMINER: Do you feel that the entire North
Half of the Seéﬁién 25 can reasonébly be pfesumed to be pro-
ductive of gas?

THE WITNESS: From the geologic staridpoint, I believs

that's true.

THE EXAMINER: The well at the bottom-hole location

that you propose, will that efficiently and economically drainj

S e e

e e e e e
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the entire half of the north section?

THE WITNESS: T believe it will,

THE EXAMXNER: Are there any other gquestions of this
witness? -

MR. HATCH: It is proposed to dedicate the North
Half rather than the East Half, Ts there any reasbﬁ?

MR, LOSEE: I can offer one. Looking at their isopac
I suppose one is that it is more logical that those beach sands
will drain in the channel across theiNorth Half than it will
across the East Half. Another reason which may ke the fore-
most reason is that Yates is the owner of'the entire North
Half., Although they have a good bart of the East Half they
don't have it all, as I understand it.

THE EXAMINER: The witness may be excused.

(Whereupon, Mr. Eddie Mahfood was called to the

stand and sworn.)

MR. EDDIE MAHFOOD -

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,

testified as follows?
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, A, J. LOSEE:

- e ai g

Q State your name, please.

A Eddie Mahfood.
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1| A Artesia, New Mexico, petroleum engineer employed with
2 vates Petroleum Corporation.
31 o Have you previocusly testified before this commission and
4 had your gualifications made a part of the record?
5| a Yes.
iﬁ 6 0 Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit 4 and
.EE 7 explain the data that is shown on this exhibit.
EE 8 A Exhibit 4 is a pressure build-up and supporting data log
EE 9 of the Frasken Yates Federal Number 1. The purpose of this
_gg 10 is to show that there is gas reserves in this area and
Ei 11 that it is not a limited reservoir and that there is com-
: {g s 12 munication with the rest of the West Atoka field. You
- 2
ég gg 13 will note that the extrapolated pressure is thirty-seven
gg 14 | seventy-one on the initial test period and also on the
w i
: ;% 15 frontal test period. You will note that the well is very|
- o . )
%: gé 16 tight and that the well is some three feet away from the
' >u
3: gg 17 well bore and to extend state conditions would have
: - J
;ﬁ §§ 18 yielded only 100 MCK per day. This is just not enough gquan-
. ~ <
?< gg 19 tity sufficieﬁt to justify most operators' completion‘of‘the
. 1
%% 20 » well. For that reason I belicve the well was not complet$d.
52 21} 0 Would you compare the pressufe, initial pressure, on this
[ J]
SE 22 © well with other,wells in the field?
o~
gé 23 A Yes. I would like to refer back to Exhibit 2. You wil;
25 24 notice that the Mccaw Number 1 well in Section 19 of
2 eighteen twenty-six was the discovery well of the West |
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N

Atoka field, In Octocber of '70 the top hole pressure

test was 3600 pounds. Two months later the Brown Yates
well in the Soutbeast Quarter of Section 24 eighteen
twenty-five was completed and tested with a bottom-hole
pressure of thirty~five ninety-nine. fThree months later
the one twenty-five in Section 25 was drilled and its
pressure was thirty-seven seventy-one after extrapolation
shown in Exhibit 4. The Linck well in Section 24 was
appréximately thirty~-six ten by extrapolation and the
Baker well dril ed some 12 months later was thirty-five
seventy-nine and thirty-five eighty~one. These pressures
are all very close to one anqther and woulé indicate
communication to me. I would direct your attention to thg

log on this Yates Federal one twenty-five., You will notige

portion of the pay is what I consider to have reserves.
This would suggest a fingerihg effect. The iog sﬁggests
beach phases or a trough between sénd bars such as you
will find down there. You can wade three-quarters of a
mile or a mile ffom the shore and you go through severa)
tioughs and come up on sand bars. I think that this will
just happen to be in a bad location. It was drilled in
that local tight spot.

Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit 5 and

explain what is shown by this exhibit,
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pace 17

1, the original hole to the left and the deviated hole on
the rith top side of the graph. Supporting data is

drill stem febt data on both holes and the elechic log of
each hole. We notice that drill stem test number 1 of theg
ofiqinal hole shows a very £ight formation. The well flows
90>MCF per day with no fluid but it just didn't have it
because as Mr. Beck stated earlier, this well is located
on the levy of the channel; I ask you to look at the
gamma ray side of the log. This would indicaﬁc to me that
it was outside of a beach area and that this is in a
channel. Then we have a deviated hole, this great thick
channel, in there and you note again on the gamma ray

side there how thick and low activity is. It is our éon—
clusion from the several drill stem tests run on this
deviated hole that a transition zone exists in this channei
and I refer you back to Exhibit 3. Drill stem test

number 4 was first run through the A and B zone and it
flowed 652 MCF per day with a salt water recovery of 5650
feet. Drill stem test number 6 tested the bottom part

of this interval in the B zone and it flowed 240,000 cubid
feet per day and recovered 5300 feel of salt water. The
drill stem test number 5 was taken at the upper part of

the B zone and it flowed 600 MCF per day and recovered

only 2700 feet of gas cut water. Drill stem test number
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9 was taken still a half part of that' B“”zone %né a qu'u‘tox
or one--gquarter million‘cubic feet a day, recovering very
little water. Only after five hours of flow did that
water ~—-did it produce any water. It seems to me that if ye
can get up dip from this location, say approximately 400
feet., that we can complete in this channel free of water.
Furthermlnce, this channel will drain the beach sénds much
more effectively than would a well in the beach sand
because of the greater permeability in the channel sands
and the greater surface area of the beach sands exposed
to the channel sands. I also draw your attention back

to Exhibit 2 that the pcol's location is approximately
the same elevation, subse3a elev’at-ion, as the McCaw Number
1 well. "McCaw Number 1 was in nineteen eighteen twenty-
six and the McCaw well is free of water.

Have you found any evidence of the transition zone in youp
study of the older Atoka Penn field in the channel?.

We know of two welle in the channel in the old Atoka
field which is not included in this cross section. I am
referring to the Haukins well and the Everest well. It
is not included in this cross section, but I believe our
examiner is familiar with them.

Explain what water was encountered in those wells.

The Haukins well which was located on top of this transi-

N
"

tion zone there, produced gas for some ten years before




k

Y. Meler & mc cormic

dearnle

209 5IMMS BLDG.e P, O, BOX 1092 e PHONE 243-6#010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX!ICO 87103

12!16 FIRSY MATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST e aLBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

it was finally voided out and the Fverest well, produced

explain what is shown on this exhibit.

 CONID U UU

race 19

several years later than that. Also there was a pan-
American well in there between the Haukins‘and.hhc Lvoroent
but the point that am“making here is that a well can be
at the top <f this transition zone although it mh§ produce
some water it will effectively drain the gas.®

Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit A and

Exhibit € is a pressure build-up on the Brown Yites Number
1 well which is in this channel. It is located in the
Southeast Quarter of Section 24. You will observe the
pressure came up rapidly and stabilized at thirty-five

ninety-nine on the initial charts. This just supports the

ur

previous testimony about the pressures in these other well
that are in the West Atoka field,

How do these compare with a one twenty-five wéll that is
in the Northwest Quarter of 25?

The pressure is higher but it was a well that was drilled
three months earlier and I believe is already in productioh
at the time that the one twenty-five was drilled.

What about the pressure in the Hornbaker?

The pressure in the Hornbaker is a little less than the
Brown Yates, although it is in a channel and in the tran-

sition zone which would probably explain for it being a

little bit higher than the one twenty-five.
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Plea e refer to what has boen marked Lxhlblt 7;'

Exhibit 7 is the drill stem test data on McCaw Number 1
well in Section 19 of eighteen tweaty-six. You will note
that the original shut-in pressure was 3600 pounds.

That is a beach sands well., How does that pressure com-
pare with the one twenty-five?

It compares very well considering that this was a dis-
covery well in that beach sands and was drilled several
months before the one twenty-five was penetrated.

So that the two wells in the field that are producing are
this Mccaw and the Brown Yates well?

That is correct.

How much gas approximately have they produced since
discovery?

It has been around three billion cubic feet of gas.

T a7
14 &

our com?any's studies of the reserves in this fielgd,
have you reached any estimate as to what might be the

reserves in the total field? ‘ N

Yes. I would estimate 490 billion cubic feet as the
reserves in the Atoka field jusi from thec draw on these.

two wells., That is a lot more gas in dedicated acreage
to thege two wells., It is a lot more gas than there is
in that chahnel, so it must be draining the beach also.

Mr. Mahfood, do you have an opinion as to whether the’

entire North Half of Section 25 W111 contllbute gas to a

-
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well located 500 feet from the north line and 600 feet

from the ecast line?

A Yes., I definitely think it would.

Q Do you think that a well at that location will sufficientlly

and economically drain the North Half of the section?

A Yes,
Q Do you have anything further to add?
A I think to enter this old well would prevent economic

waste insofar that it is $30,000 cheaper to deviate the

0ld well than to drill a new well, It would protect

correlative rights since it would afford drainage of that

entire North Half and it would prevent waste insofar as

the channel completioh and will afford us better recovery

from the beach sénds at a more economic rate.

Q Were Exhibits 4 through 7 prepared by you or under your
direction?

A Yes,

MR. LOSEE: We move the introduction of Exhibits 4

through 7.

THE EXAMINER: Without objection the exhibits wilil

be admitted,

MK. LOSEE: I ha urther direct examination.

THE EXAMINER: Other questions of the witness?

Mr. Mahfood, how do you propose to directly drill

this well?

RSN
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THE WITNESS: We will set a whipstock at 5400. We
would set a target space probably 50 feet cast of where we
want to wind up which is, I believe, what our docket says.

THE EXAMINER: You say 5400 or 55007

THE WITNESS: 5400 feet. ¥ 2L this whipstock

T

ve will s

-

and we will aim 50 feet east of the objective and the objectivd
is 600 feet from the east line and 500 feet from the north
line. We feel that the permeability trends and the dip of the
channel will carry the tubing back on to target.

THE EXAMINER: Do you propose to follow the course of
the hole during the time of drilling?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. We intend to do tﬁat.

THE EXAMINER: By rﬁnning deviation directional
surveys?

THE WITNESS: That's correct. We will prcbably have
to reset the whipstock several times.

THE EXAMINER: Do you know if a directional survey
has been run by the previous operator which would already show
us the location of the bottom of the hole 5400 feet?

THE WITNESS: This is correct.

THE EXAMINER: So you would go ahead and use that ong
rather than running a completely new direcﬁional survey?

THE WITNESS: This is correct, yes.

THE EXAMINER: Upon completion of the drilling, you

would run a directional survey. ‘ ; J
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THE WITNESS: Siféétiégal SQ;Qéy.

THE EXAMINER: From the 5400 point on down?

THE WITNESS: This is correct.

THE EXAMINER; Has Yates Petroleum to your knowledge

- a5 PPN - ~ RPN . 3 - Lo
1 the offset operators in the field?

)

discussed this proposal wit
THE WITNESS: Yes. They arc familiar with our
intention.
THE EXAMINER: Do you\know if they have expressed
any opposition to this?

THE WITNESS: They just thought we were crazy.

THE EXAMINER: So they are not objecting to the final

1ocation?

THE WITNESS: I don't believe they are.

THE EXAMINER: But they have been advised as to this
and they could be here if they did object?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE EXAMINER: Does Yates Petroleum propose a penalty
for this non-standard location?

THE WITNESS: No, sir.

THE EXAMINER: Referring to Exhibit Number 5 and to
previous téstimony, I believe it has heen stated that along thdg
margins of this channel the porosity development is somewhat
less than in the center?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it is.

y

THE EXAMINER: Would this act as any type of a barrig

X
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to migration of the gas between the beach sands and the

pace 24

channel sands?

THE WITNESS: I would not think so. We know there
is a decrease in permeability as we go back from the channel.
This is rarely observed today in all big rivers, but it does
not;eliminate the porosity. It just decreases it as shown in

that original hole.

THE EXAMINER: Do you propose some sort of a tolerange

on the target area or do you anticipate any problem?

THE WITNESS: No, sir. I would ask a clearance of
at least 56 feet.

THE EXAMINER: Are there any other questions? The
withess may be excuséd.

Are there any statements in this casc?

The case will be taken under advisement. call next

case 4804.

¥ % % % % % % ¥ % * %
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STATE

OF NEW MREXICO )

R : SS.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, MARCIA J. HUGHES, court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the above and foregoing pages are a true and correct
transcript of the proceedings had before the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission on Wednesday, August 23, 1972,
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Wﬁggg;@mxmyW“” L s v b D ﬁ%‘” S Cem 103
DISTRIBUTION ; SRR E R ‘ 2 s spersedes Old
SO G duih ) et NSRS NN AU . 3 €-162 and C-}63
SANTA FE - CW MEXlCO OfL. CONSHRVATION COMMISSION Effective 14-7 ¢
FILE ) N St ;_ N ’ i
U.5.G.S. ) { L ) = 4 ISa Tndicate Tyre of Leass
- . ‘ ST, Lo P =
L.AND OFFICE IRV N PR T ﬂmG[:] Feo 2]
OPERATOR {'jﬁt_h Lo 5" Stote OIT & Gas Lease No.
o [ ‘ -
1. - - 7. Unit Agreemrent l\c;r;c
:l:!.l. D i‘:’....:ﬁax OTHER. |
2, Name ol Operator 8., Farm or Lease 'lume i |
Yates Petrolennm Corpnoration Kincaid "B1" Com
3, Address of Operater 9, Well No. |
207 South 4th Street - Artesia, Ki 88210 2 }
T 4. Lecailon of Well . ) p 10, Fleld and Pool, or Wildcat
T ynit Lcevvea A v 600 —_FCLT FAGM THE Lorth LINE AND 610 ~. FELT FROM AtOk\a . (:-101{0\\’)) S
T“t—Eas_t._-_Lth. SEC?ION———.ZL——.TOWN’R”‘ 185 RANGE _ 255“ NMP*A, \\\\\\\\\\\\\
‘ A\ NN
1S. Elevation (Show whether DF, RT, GK, ete.) 12. Counly &
\ 3438 GR Eddy N

Check Approptiate Box To Indicate Nature of Notice, Report or Other Data

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO: SUBSEQUENT REPORT OF:
PERFOAM REMEDJAL WOAK D PLUG AN‘D ABANDON D REMEDIAL WORK D ALTIAING CASING D
TEMPORARILY ABANDON % COMMENCE DRILLING OPNS, ! PLUG AND ABANDONMENT [:]
PULL OR ALTER CASING . CHANGE PLANS D CASING TESY ANDO CEMEINT JQB ‘\)‘
orven Directional Sxrvy, Perf. SF
oTHER D : ’

! 17. Desciibe Proposed or Completed Operations (Clearly state all pertinent details, and give pertinent dates, including estimated date of steriing any proposed
’ work) SEE RULE 1103,

Well was drilled to TD of 9029', logged and directionally surveyed.

Bottom hole location at 7560 was 15' North 28' West of casing shoe,

with 1/2-1 degree to TD. The iMorrow "B" sand was tested at 8800-8875',
flowed gas at 2% TP on 1/4" choke; tested again at 8855-8930', flowed gas

at 4% TP on %" choke, recovered 90' muddy formation water. Well was plugged
back to 7486°' as approved by Mr. Bill Gressett KMOCC, Oil & Gas Inspector,
with 65 sacks Class H cement at 9010-8800' and 175 sx Class H w/15% Sd &
3/4% CFk-2 at 7800-7400', dressed to 7486' w/BH location at 17' Horth and
27' Wiest of casing shoe. Well was directionally drilled to new TD of 8935';
tested at 8883-8907*', GTS in 32", TSTM, rec. 280' SGCM; tested 8886-8955;

GTS in 8", 14%TP on %" ck, rec. 220' GCHM & 1100' Fm. VWtr. Unakle to log open
~hole. Ran 4%" casing as follows: Float shoe and collar at 8%62', 9 jts 1l1l.6%
N-80 (289'), 62 jts 11.64 K-55 (2005'), 193 jts 10.5% K-55 (6666'), cmtcd with
100 sx Pozlite, 0.5 D60 & 0.29% D-65 followed by 150 sx expanding cewment 0.2%
D-74. PD 9:20 Al 12 3-72, top of cmt at 7960'., VWioC 120 hrs, lngged & perf,

- . 7
48bhi° 50030 18085 0 0078504 R B30 B BEGERENEE NP0, HRSVLERS T
dcatias 1879985
:le. I hereby certi{y that the information abave is true gnd complete to the best of my knowledge and belief,

kmafdxﬂ éh.[@ta/%é?/{, qme  Lngineer oaTE 1-9-73
V

TITLE DATE

INDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY:
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/- EAST Ml @IL VTEZLL SURVEY G@MPANV

. DRAYIER O ot N S R R R P I 30 GG h, ¥E AT 2700 337-351% AREA CODE 9]5
CABLE ADORESS "EASTCO” HOUBTON C

SYMBOL OF SERVICE December 7, 1972

THE STATE OF TEXAS

COUNTY OF ECTOR
; ' R. J. Brinlee & Glen Harbert being duly sworn, depose and says that: They
are employed by the Eastman 0il Well Survey Company, as well bore sur‘veyora,
in charge of the following described survey; and that a Magnetic Multiple
Shol: Survey was run from, 1100 feet to 73d0 feet, and a Single Shot Survey
- was yun from 7400 feet to 8437 feet, m;fasured depth,
Sald well more particularly de’scribed( oy%perators, as follows:
YATES PETROLEUM COMPANY
KINCATD WELL # 2
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

That the attached documents, namely title sheet, computation sheets, and

one plan showing the True Vertical Depth of 8423.,52 feet, the well being i

117.84 feet, in a direction of North 48 degrees, 21 minutes, East.,

This is a full, true and correct representation of the said survey, to

O Binetly,
'}( Brinlee

‘the best of their knowledge,

Subscribed and sworn to, before me

)

this 2~  day of S lanlio, 1972, 7

V{/{/AJ‘Z}{Q (// Aé&

Dorothy Conklin, dﬁotary Public 1n and fo{\ﬁ
BN

RECEIV ED . the County of Ector, State: of Texaa. LA
JANO 1973
0.C.0.,

ARTESIA, OFF !CE
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| ' REPORT

of |
SUB-SURFACE
DIRECTIONAL

SURVEY

‘ Yétee Petroleum Company

. o r—— a5 7 o

COMPANY

:‘Kincaid Well # 2

WELL NAME

Bddy County, New Mexico

LOCATION

TYPE OF SURVEY
MMS / SS

JOB NUMBER
WIS 114772

SURVEY BY
R.J.Brinlee & Glen Harbert

DATE

December 7, 1972

OFFICE . : o
Odessa, Texas '
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RECORD OF SURVEY

JOB NO.__WTS 114772 DATE December 6, 1972 CHECKED BV -
MEAS TRUE VERTICAL COURS RECTANGULAR COORDINATES
svamiont MECETH | ANGLE VAL SECTION | PEVIATION | DIRECTION T RORTH soUTH EAST WEsT
1 1100 2° 80 N 85 B 07 80
2 1200 2° 349 N 81 E 62 4 25
3 1300 2° 3149 N 79 E 1129 7 |68
4 1400 2° 3149 N 84 E 1165 1115
5. | 1500 o5t 1499 l7e] | ales| n 86 E | 1)o7 14 |19 )
R 1600 u 1° 45! 3105 N 86 E 2118 17 {24
7 1700 1° 45! 3105 N 84 E 2150 20 28
8 1800 1° 45! 305 N 88 E 2161 23133
9 1900 1° 45" 3105 N 89 E 2166 26|38
.10 2000 1° 30" 1999 ] 53 2162 S 86 E . 2148 28 199
11 2100 1° 30! N 2162 S 87 E 234 31 (60
12 2200 1° 15" 2|18 N 86 E 249 33(78
13 2300 1° 1175 N 89 E 2152 35152
14 2400 1° 1175 N 72 E 3/03 37119
A5 ] 2500 1° 2499 | 42| 1175 N 83 E. 3124 ¢ .38 {92 vl
16 2600 1° 1175 N 78 E 3j60 40 |63
17 2700 1° 1175 N 78 E 3i9¢6 42 134
18 2800 1° 1175 N 82 E 4120 44 107
19 - 2900 45" 1(31 N 83 E 4136 | 45 (37
20§ 3000] |  30' 2999] 35 37 N 78 E 4154 46 122
21 3100 | 30 87| N 718 =E 4|72 47 |07
22 3200 30 187 S 88 E 4169 47194
23 3300 30! i 87 N 77 E 4187 48 179
24 3400 15 |64 N 83 E 4192 49 122
25 3500 30! 3499} 35 87 N 36 E 5127 49 148

)

PORM NO. D303k
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RECORD OF SURVEY

JOB NO WTS 114772 DATE December 7, 1972 CHECKED BY o aoem
TRUE RECTANGUI.AR COORDINATES
o] eszues | prer | ulmiEa | VERUEAC | SN | oREon | | soume | _ERer [ _weer
26 3600 15' 44 N 76 E 5 38 49 po
27 3700 15" 44] N 16 E 5 Bo 50 p2
28 3800 15' 44] N 26 W 619 49 B3
29 3900 3o0' 87| N 08 E 7 05 49 BS
30 4000 15" 3999 | 35 44 N 33 W 7 B2 49 1
31 4100 3o 87 N 09 W 8 28 49 p7
32 4200 45" 31| N 40 W 9 8 48 13
33 4300 30’ 87| N 45 W 9 [90 48 11
34 4400 45° 131l N 55 W 10 165 47 P4
35 4500 45! 4499 | 32 131l s 89 W 10 63 45 73
36 4600 1° 11 75| 5 64 W 9 87 44 16
37 4700 1° 1175 s 81 W ¢ 160 42 B4
38 4800 45' 131 s 70 W 9115 41 p1
39 4900 45" 131} S 66 W 8 |62 40 pP1
40 5000 12 4999 | 24 1751 s 82 W 8 38 38.98.
41 5100 1° 1175 S - 75 W 7 93 36 p9
42 5200 1° 175} s 71 W 7 39 34 p3
43 5300 1° 1751 8§ 60 W 6 52 33 B2
&4 5400 1° 30' 21621 s 81 W 6 L1 30 B3
45 | 5500 1° 30" | 5499 |12) 2|62 5 87 W. 5097 28.p2
46 | 5600, I 1° 45! 3305 S 8% W 5 192 25 17
47 5700 2° 349 N 85 W 6 22 21 p9
"48 5800 2° 349 N 85 W (6352 18 p1
49 5900 2° 349 N 79 W “7 119 14 78
50 6000 2° 5998 | 83 3149 N 80 W 7 80 11 B4
{

FORM NO. D—303K
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RECORD OF SURVEY

Sraax of s e :
R JOB NO. WTs 114772 DATE Deciember 7, 1972 CHECKED BY_
y TRUE RECTANGULAR COORDINATES
_|STATION ME&:#T%FD ANGLE VERTICA- VHETON | DeviATion DIRECTION ORI soom Py WEST
51 6100 2° 3149 H 80 W 8141 7150
- 52 6200 2° 3149 N 76 W 925 4151
- 53 6300 2° 3149 N 80 W 9186 107
54 6400 1° 45° 3105 N 75 W 10|65 1|88
55 6500 2° 6498 | 54 349 N 63 W 12123 4199
56 6600 1° 45! 3105 N 60 W 13476 7163
57 6700 1° 45’ 3105 N 63 W 15115 1035
58 6800 2° 3 149 N 56 W 17 )10 13|24
59 6900 2° 3149 N 72 W 18 |18 16(56
60 7000 1° 45" 6998 | 27 3105 N 73 W 1907 19)48
61 7100 1° 30! 2 (62 N 8 W 19 )25 22109
- 62 7209 1° 1175 S 7T W 18 |68 23174
63 73060 30! ﬁ? S 61 W 18 |27 24151
64 7400 1° 1175 S 68 W 17 |62 26{13
65 74386 30° 7484 | 20 751 8 36-¥W 17 01 26157
66 . 7551 1° 30! 170 N 66 E 17170 25102 |-
67 7630 1° 30' 2 07 N 88 E 17177 22195
68 7661 1° 30! 81 N 83 E 17 87 22|15
69 7690 3° 15' 1 64 N 87 E 17 (96 20|51
.70 = 7774 1 5° 45" 7771 | 67 8 %2 N 79 E 19 157 12 124
71 7837 6° 15" S 6 B6 N 74 E 21 {46 5]65.
72 7901 6° 45' 7p2 N 73 E 23 {66 1l 54 .
73 7998 7° 45' 13 08| N 66 E 28 198 1349
74 8060 8° 15' 8 |90 N 60 E 33 fe3 211 20
75 ] 8118 j11° 8112 | 26 5 11 07 N 62 E 38 163 ~ 34 97
»

FORM NO. D—303E
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RECORD OF SURVEY

JOB NO,__WIS 114772 . DATE._ _Decembier 7, 1972 = cHecKED DYoo
: MEASURED | DRIFT TRUE VERTICAL COURSE DRIFT RECTANGULAR COORDINAYES
\ VERTIC
8TATION QEPTH ANGLE EA SECTION | DEVIATION DIRECTION ey souTH easr | weer
76 8180 11° 15" iZ{i0] N 61 E 44 |50 41 55
77 8243 12° 13 {10 N 59 E 51124 54 78
78 8338 13° 15 21177 | N 53 E 64 |34 7q 17| -
7-94 1. 8437 13° 15! 8423 52 22 169 N 52 E 78 |31~ 88 05
Cloduret 117.84' |North 48° 21' East
-80_{  8554] | 13°15 26/82] N 53 E 94! 45 109]47
81 8677 7 13° 18 27168 N 52 E 111149 13128
82 8800 12° 2557 N 54 E 126] 52 151196
83 8900 11° 30 { 191941 N 52 B 138| 79} 167( 67
| Clopurd: 117.B4Y|"North 48°=41% " Eas}
) ‘ j 0 |E o

FORM NO. 3038
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GOVERNOR

- - o BRUCE KING
OIL CON@ERVA’!‘!ON COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘ LAND COMMISSIONER
P.0, BOX 2088 - SANTA FE Amz:g:g:mo

STATE GEOLOGISY
A. L. PORTER, JR.

September 8, 1972 » SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

¥ Res

Mr., A, J. losee

Logee & Caxson

Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 239
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Dear S8Sir:

Case No., 4803
Order No. R-4391
Applicant:

Yates Petroleum Corp.

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

-~

e

Y
R

A. L. PORTER, Jr. ,
Secretary-Director ~°

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia CCC

Aztec 0OCC

Other




BEFORE THE OXL CONSLRVAYION COMMIGSION
OF THE SUATE OF NIW MEXICO

. IN THE MATTLR OF THE YEARING

© CALLED BY THE OIT. CONSERVATION
1 COMMISSION OF NIW MEXICO FOR .
;. THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4303
Order No. R-4391

. APPLICATION OF YATES PETROLEUM
. CORPORATION TO DIRECTIONALLY

| East, NMPM, BEddy County, New Mexico. : !

Il sequently plugged back to & depth of 5200 feet.

‘the subject well to a depth of approximately 5400 feet and to

- DRILL AND AN UNORTHODOX LOCATIOHN,
- EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMIESION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 23, 1972,
at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this__ 7th day of September, 1972, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the ;
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Cormission has jurisdlction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. 5 i

{2) That the applicant, Yates Petroleum Corporation, has
acquired and is the owner, and operator of a well drilled at a
surface location 1980 feet from the North line and 660 feet
from the East line of Sectidén 25, Township l1:¢ South, Range 25 ‘

(3) ‘That the applicant proposes to dedicate the north half
of said Section 25 to the well and that with suchi dsdication the ;
wall location will be unorthodox. ‘ B o

(4) That the subject well was drilled a total depth of
9150 feet into the West Atoka-Morxow Gas Pool, plugged back to
a depth of approximately 7300 feet and directionally drilled to
the east and south to a total depth of 9070 feet and was sub-

(5) That the applicant now seeks, as exceptions to Rules
104 C IXI(a) and 111(b), authority to re-enter and clean-out
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" CASE NO. 4803
- Oxrder No. R-43%1

set a whipstock at said depth and directionally drill in such

1

‘ a manner as to bottom the well in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas

© Pool at an unorthodox bottom~hole location within 50 feet of a
" point 500 feet from the North line and 600 feet from the East
(: line of said Section 25.

(6) That the applicant propcses to determine the gub-—-

surface location of the whipstock point by means of a continuous

multi-ghot directional survey conducted prior to said directional °
drilling and in the same manner to detexmine the gub-surface
location of the directionally drilled hole at its total depth.

(7). That the evidence indicates that the entire N/2 of
sald Section 25 is productive of gas from the West Atoka-Morrow
Gas Pool.

A (8) That the entire N/2 of said Section 25 can be efficiently
and economically drained and developed by the subject well. ’

(
(9) That there is evidence that a well at the proposed f
unorthodox location would penetrate a thicker and more produc- [
tive pay sectlon than a well at an orthodox location.

(10} That no offsot operator or interest owner objected to
the unorthodox location or directional drilling.

(11) That approval of the subiect application will prevent !
the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of {
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive nunber of wells,
and otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Yates Petroleum Corporation, is
hereby authorized to re-enter a dry hole having an unorthodox
surface location 1980 feet rfrom the North line and 660 feet
from the East line of Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 25
Fast, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, set a whipstock at approxi-
mately 5400 feet and directionally drill in such ‘a manner as to |
bottom the well in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool at an unorthodox
bottom-hole location within 50 feet of a point 500 fect from the
North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 25.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that prior to commencing the aforesaid
directional driliing, a continuous multi-shot directional survey
shall be made of the well bore with shot points not more than
100 feet apart in order to determine the sub-surface location
of the whipstock point; that the operator shall cause the
surveying company to forward a copy of the survey report directly
to the Santa Fe office of the Commission, Box 2088, Santa Fe,

New Mexico; and that the operator shall notify the Commission's
Artesia District Ooffice of the date and time said survey is to
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 CASE 1O. 4803
© Ordex No. R-4391

" be commenced. In the alternative, a copy of the directional
- survey run prlor to the initial directional drilling shall be

an acceptable substitute if said survey adeguately locates the
sub-surface whipstock point.

{2) That subsequent to the above~described directional

- drilling, a continuous multi-shot directional survey shall be

made of the well bore from total depth to the whipstock point
with shot points not more than 100 feet apart; that the operator
shall cause the surveying company to forward a copy of the survey |
report directly to the Santa Fe Office of the Commission, Box 2088/
Santa Fe, New Mexico, and that the operator shall notify the Com~ |
mission's Artesia District Office of the date and time gaid j
survey is to be commenced. |

(3) That Form C-105 shall be filled in accordance with |
Conmission Rule 1108 and the operator shall indicate thereon
true vertical depths in addition to measured depths.

(4) That the N/2 of said Section 25 shall be dedicated to
the subject well.

{5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
ted.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL_CONSERVATION COMMISSION

vvt//
B/z-; ING Chai
//, / //;//

q, O//Mémber

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Memb r & Secretary

SEAL

ar/




S. P.YAYES
PRESIOENT
MARTIN YATES. I
LS S Vice PREBIOENT
JOHN A.YATES
Vice PRESILENT

uM a,.w. HARPER
TIDN Sec-TAEAS.

T

\‘{/@% BRF
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V// FERROR

YATES BUILDING -~ 207 8OUTH 4TH ST.
ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO -e82io0

September 15, 1972

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.. Secretary-Director
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

p. O. Box 1148

Santa Fe, New Meico

Re: Oil Conservation commission Order No. R-4391
Case No. 4803

Dear Sir:

Herewith is Directional Survey Report for David Fasken,
vates Hornbaker NO. 1 which above commission Order

requires.
yours truly,

YATES PETROLEUM CORPORAT ION

e [ Coun o
ol bl v d*y>¢%=

-

‘Eddie M. Mahfood
Petroleum Engineer

EMM: jg
Attachment

cc: 0il Commission
Artesia .




DIRECTIONAL SURVEY REPORT

FOR

DAVID FASKEN

TYPE OF SURVEY: Magnetic Multishot _
survey DEPTH: FroM__ L1200 fT. 709150 T,
Lease:Yates Hornbaker v no. )

FIELD:

COUNTY7PKRISK Eddy srate_tew Mexico

pATE OF survey Aoril 11, 1972 sos no. }iS~6226

OFFICE: Odessa, Texas ‘mB -1106




STATE OF Texan _
COUNTY/HATIST OF_LCLOT

1Ave, . Gary Benson

, in the employ of the Directional Surveying Departmeq}?ol
Sperry-Sun Well Surveying Company, did on the . 11th __ day of __ADY il 19_7%

amd the . day of 19
andthe . day of 19
and the ___ day of 19

respectively conduct or supervise tne taking of a Multi-shot/SigRE *shStDirectional survey by method in-

dicated: ,
from a depth of 1200 feet to 9150 feet by Gxruscconic/Magnetic/Qriertek Survey
depth of feet to feet by Gyroscopic/Magnetic/Oriented Survey
depth of - feet to feet by Gyroscopic/Magnetic /Oriented Survey
depth of feet to feet by Gyroscopic/Magnetic Jriented Survey

with records of inclination and direction of inclination being taken at approximately every 1YY feet.

David Fasken

This survey was conducted at the request of

for their Yates Hornbaker Well No. 1
Survey, Eddy County/Paridh;
State of __New lexico _ , in the ' __. Field.

I/We certify that this is a true and correct report of such survey and that it affords a true and correct repre-
sentation of our findings as to the nature and conditions of the well at the tirae the survey was/surveys were

made, -
Lef ’,’ 7
A é;_; ) S FEON : e

STATE OF___
COUNTY/PARISH OF

Before me the undersigned authority/authorities, on this day personally appeared

kuown to me to be the person/persons whose name is/names are subscribed. to this instrument, who after being
by me duly sworn on oath, states that he has/they have knowledge of all the facts stated above and that the same
is a true and correct statement of the facts therein recited.

Subscribed and sworn to before me this the . day of 19

Notary Public in and for

FORM SP-280 (REV. §)




DAVID FaSKEN 6038 FINRSY NAT,
UORNBAES R WFLL MO,

YATES

FIeLn

EDCY oouNTY,

MEW

MEXTCO

BANK RL0G.

MAGRNETIC MULTISHOT DIRECTTIONAL

PEASURFD
DEPTH

1200 .
1ien.
1ann.

165G -
1600
1700 .

120N.
1ann.,
2009 .

2100.
2260,
23n0.

2400.
2500 .
2600.

2700 .
2800 .
2enn .

3png.

Jiea.
3200.

2 0€

VERTIC AL

preP 1N

12,00
129,28
1342 .94

1422 .2 4
1599.21
187 8 R

1799.86
1899 .2 3
19¢9.8 1

097,78
2159.77
2293.75%

2329 .74
2099 ,7 2
2599.71

2699.69
270a.67
2899 .8 4

2999 .63
T LI 4 |
31" .60

OFG

Db bt b

MIN

~

$A

]

—
B RRE, ¢

- 15

20

1)

15
1s

15
15
15

)

n
0
20

SURVE Y

zzz

N

N

89
79

2

€y

¢3

61
&5
yg

47
4y
40

21
36
3e

19
17
17

17

16
13

MINDLAND

DEG

SPERRY~SUN

INCLINATION ODIRCCTION

7 BEST AVAILABLE COPY

VERTICAL SECTYION

DATE OF SURVEY
COMPUTID ALONG

PAGEt |
APRIL 11,
CLOSURE

1972

11 DEG EAST MAGNETTC CORRECTION APPLIED

RECORN OF SURVEY

NOG-1FG

SEVERTTY VERTICAL

AEGZIND SECTION
200 FFET
€ . 2?7 ~e 26
E 02? "‘olq
E 0—51 “a 38
£ .« SR . 30
€ .25 1.16
£ e ?5 1.95
£ L) 2.R0
E .17 3.82
£ N . 5408
E - - .N7 - 7433
£ .33 e.86
€ «?h - - 10.12
£ 25 “11.03
£ . 59 12.98
£ . 04 10,96
€ .00 16.94
£ «?5 18,52
£ o 02 20,12
W « A7 22.69

MS-622726

RECTANGULAR COORDINATES

NORTH

00
«N4
U5

45
1.41

2.60

3.66
4.58
6 .04

7.53

8.78

.12

11.75

16 .25

18.34
20.43

- 22.10

?3.77
726 .26

SOUTH

EAST

« 00
2.17
4.32

6.0N7
8.07%

10, 36

12.27
14.25
15.87

17.486
18.R7

19.80

20.42
21.48

22.25

22.96
23.F0
24,24

25.2%
24,42

WEST




DAVID FASKEN AU8 FIRST NAY, RANK éLDG. HINDLAND . PaAGE 2

YATES HORMRBAKCR Wil MO. 1} NNATE OF SURVEY APRIL 11+ 1972

FIFLD VERTICAL SECTION COMPUTED M.ONG CLOSURFE
EN0Y COUMT Yy NEW MFXICO s - : 11 DEG EAST MAGNEYTC CORRFCTION APPLIED
MAGNOTIC MULTYSHOY DTRECTIONAL SURVEY : MS-6226

SPERRY~SUN
‘RECORN OF SURVEY

TR UF INCLINATION DIRECTIOM DAG-LEG -~ RECTANGULAR COORDINATFS
MEASUPEN VERTICAL SEVERITY VERTICAL \

DEPTH OFPIH NEG MIN NEG NEGZIND SECTION NORTH SOUTH £AST WESY
2INn0. 2209.57%7 1 05 N 12 ¥ . 30 T 25.74 29.25 23.79

3400. 33n0,4p 1 45 N 18 W .18 28.74 32.15 22.8"

3501, 3490,44 ] a5 - N 19 4 ke  31.74 35.00 - 21.85

3600 . 3509,19 1 4% N 19 W « G0 34,74 37.93 20.8R

3700. 3699,.2% 2 0 - N 23 W L2 38. 10 41,14y - 19,40

3800, 3799,27 2 0 N 27 W - . 14 41.40 44,25 17.91

4000 . 3999,1% 1 45 N 32 W 27 47.u4 u9 .89 . 14.F0

4100. ype1 .08 2 S N 33 W « &N 50.99 53.19 12.46

42n0. 4199,01 2 15 N 36 W .12 S4. 45 She36 10,18

4300, 4298,93 2 15 -+ N 25 W - Jh4 - §7,95 50,58 : - 7.90

uanQ. 4398 .09 2 15 - N 37 W - «0R - 61.38 62.71 S 5.54

4500, Ly a’ , 7¢ 2 zn N 30 W . 38 65.41 66 .49 3.36

LEDND. - LSO .64 2 - 4% - N 26 W- .37 - B9.64 0 T0G3T 0 o T L SH

4700, 4598 .55 2 E{8) N 30 W « 37 - 73.68 - M.AS - 1.68
680N,  4T7OR.ys 2 0 N 23 W - .o4 - T77.78 77.96 - 3.78
5900 . 4899 .3 2 7N N 22 Y .31 81.98 82.01 - : 5439
5000. 4998 .26 2 z0 N 20 W .09 86,24 86.11 6.89
5200. 5192.07 2 3 - N 200W - J04 94,79 94 ,32 - e 3.80

N
co¥
\C
Was




DAVID FASKEN A02 FIRST NAY, SANK RLDG. MINLAND
YATES HOOPNBAKFR WELL NO. 1

FIFLD
EODY COUNTY, _
MAGNFTTIC MULTTSHOT DTRECTYONAL SURVEY

MEASHRED
CEPTH

5400.
550N.
5600N.

S700.
58010,
5900 .

6000.
6100.
6200.

6300.
6400 .
£SNN.

6600,
6700,
6800.

eenn.
7000,
7100.

7200.
7300,
7400.

NEYW

TR UE
VERTICEAL
0Fe1H

5397 .84
5447,.7%
5697 .61

£6°7.57%
5797 .46
5847 .41

n99ar.34a
c097.35
6177 .33

627°7.30
6£63°7.30
&4°7.30

€£597.29
6697 .28
6777 .27

€397 .26
69°7 .26
7097 .24

7107.27
7277.20
7397.20

MEXTICO

DEG .

2
2
2

LaudiAS BN

ceco

0
Q

—

oud

S0 A0

ITNCLIMATTON

MIN

us
4%
us

1%
15
us

15
20
1S

15
n

0.

us

T

4%

45
n
0

kS

136477

| DATE OF SURVEY
VERYICAL SECTION GOMPUTED ALONG
11 DEG EAST MAGMETIC CORRECTION APPLIFD

VERT IC AL
SECTION

117. 27
121. 11
124,14

126427

128.89
131.06

133.24

~ 134411

134.87

136. 04
137,20 --

137491

138.02
137.70

13%. 64

S i34.79

134,41

SPERRY-SUN
RECORD OF SURVEY

NIRECTION NRG-LFG

SEVFRT1Y

NEG NEG/7 1000

N 23 W + 0%
N 21 W o 113
N 20 ¥ « N5
N 20 W « 50
N 20 W « 00
N 14 Y « SU
N 2D W « 52
N 4§ W « Uk
N 4 W «?5
N 3 W «N2
N 4 W « 75
N 37 W «?78
N O34 W «29
N 36 W .03
N 65 W - A
S 87 W . -« 36
S € W « 37
S 50 W 52
S 51 W - ‘e 25 -
S 53 W 73
S 65 W « 31

APRIL 11,

PAGE 3
1972
CLOSURE

M&-6226

RECTANGULAR COORDINATES

NORTH

115.87
119.5¢6
122.53

124.58
127.1¢
123.3%6

131.54
122.41
133.11

12y .10

136,26

135.74

135.31
124.19
132.82

131.77
131.22

SOUTH

EAST WEST
13.47
15.19
16.83

18.17
19.52
20425

"?1.080
?le1R
21.34

21.45
21.51
22.04

22.717
. 23.54

26.073
26.7%9

29,83
31.22
32,u]




DAVIO « ASKEN 608 FIRST NAT. RANK BLDG. MINLAND ~ PAGE &
YATES HOONSAAFR WFEL NO. 1 , NATE OF SURVEY  APRIL 11s 1977
o FIFLD VERTICAL SECTION COMPUTFD ALONG ~ CLOSURE
FDOY COINTY, MEW MFXTCO - 11 NEG EAST MAGNETTC CORRFCTION APPLIED
MAGNETIC MUL TISHOT NDIRECTIONAL SURVEY , MS-h2Z25
- SPERPY-SUN
RECORD OF SURVEY
| T2 UF INCLINATION DIRECTION ~DOG-LFG o RECTANGULAR CCORDINATES
| MEASUREN  VEPTICAL CSEVFRTTY  VERTICAL
| DEPTH ~ DFPTH NEG  MIN DEG DEG/100  SECTION  NORTH  SOUTH EAST WEST
! ‘ |
~S7s500.  7war.2n0 0 n N 11E .75 136,41 131,22 T2.41
7600.  7597.17 2 15 S 78 E 2.7°¢ 133.08  130.4D 28.57
7700, 76°7.07 ] 4% S 7u € .67 131.65 129436 : 26.70
7800. 7797.02 1 4% S e f .f1 131.23  129.36 22.64
7epn. 1895 ,94 2 0 S 83 E - - L3 130.34 128,93 : ~ 19.18
eacn0.  7996.9% 1 () S 67 E .62 - 129,00 127.91 : 16.77
8100.  RUSR .71 1 0 S 87 E .50 128,11 127.23 15.16
8200,  8196.91 0 us S 76 E .79 127:62  126.91 Q 13.89 |
8300.  8296.90 9 20 N %9 E .52 127.96  127.36 - Qﬁp 13.14 ‘
, L o . _ o e
au09. 8396 ,90 0 0 N 11 € 460 127.96 127.36 §§? 13.14u
8500.  &nac.on ) n N 11 E & DD 127,96 127.36 N 13,14 '
£60N. 850,90 0 0 N1l E . 00 127.86  127.36 @¢§ 13.14
8700.  8596,20 0 15 N SO W .25 178.29  u427.64 13.48
8800. &79R.89 0 4§ - N €9 W - S W8N 129,11 12%.31 o e 14,60
§2(10. 8396 ,.88 O - a5 N EO W .01 - 129.91  178.97 - 15.73
Caunn. #9954 a9 U 10 N 61 W .25 130,43 129.39 © © 186.50
310n.  °0°%.8°  ( 0 No62 W .M 120.94  129.80 17.27
S180. 914K .87 0 us S 62 W 1.42 1230.61  129.40 © 17.78
CYHE CALCGLL ATTON PROCEDURES ARF SASED ON THE USF OF THE TANGFNTIAL OR CHORD METHOD ‘
HOPT ZONT AL NTSPLACTMENT = 120.61 FEFT AT NORTH 7 DEG. 0 MIN. WEST (TRUE) ‘ |
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Docket No. 14-72

DOCKET: _EXAMINPR HEARING-- WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 23, 1972

9 AM. - GLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATZ LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO. .

The following ceses will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner; or Danfel S.
Nutter, Alternate Fxaminer: :

fgontinuad from the July 26, 1972 Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4775:

CASE 4779:

Application of Concinental 0il Company for amendment of special pool
rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Appldicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks amendment of the special rules and regulations governing the
Blinebry-Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, to provide for annual bottom-
hole pressure, gas-oill ratio, and gas~liquid tests in the pool.
Applicant further seeks the designation of o1l areas and gas areas
in the pool with allowables within each area equalized on a per-acre
basis and total withdrawals from the gas area to be volumetrically
equivalent to the total withdrawals from the oil area.

Applicant further seeks to extend the vertical limits of the Blinebry
Pool down to the top of the Tubd Pool.

Also to be considered by the Commission on its own motion will be
anendment -of the special rules and regulations to require that inter-
mediate~ ox low-presasure gas bhe charged against a well's allowable;
elimination of the requirement to conduct bottom-hole pressure, gas-
oil ratio, and gas-liquid tests; and to require that all gas production
be reported on Form C-111.

CASE 4798:

CASE 4799:

(Continued from the -July 26; 19724,Examiner Hearing)

- Application of Mexrrion & Bayless for a non-standard proration unit,

Sam Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause,
secks approval of a 1l60~acre non-standard gas proruation unit comprising
the SE/4 of Section 35, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, within one
mile of Flora Vista-Mesaverde Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, to

be dedicated to its Carnahan Well No. 1 located in Unit P of said
Section 35.

In the matter of the hesring called by the 01l Congervation Commission
on its own motion to consider revigion of Rule 701 E of the Comulasion
Rules &nd Regulations to provide for unrestricted allowables for water-
flood projects and to eliminate the necessity of response for adminis-
trative approval of additional i:jection wells.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 01l Conservation Commission
on 1its owm motion to amend Rule 306 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions to incorporate therein the provisions of Order NWo. R~4070 which
regulate the flaring or venting of casinghead gas.




CASE 4807:

CASE 4800:

CASE 4801:

CASE 4802:

CASE 4803:

L

CASE 4804:

Fxawiner Heaving - August 23, 1972
-2 »

Docket No, }9;-72

In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation
Comaisaion on ks own motion for the amcndment of Rule 104 C. I of
the Commisaion Rules and Regulatione to permit the drilling ¢:Z
developmant o1l wells as close as 330 feet to another well on the
same pnit drilling to or capable of preoducing froum the same pool.

Application of Mobil 041 Corporation for waterflood expsnsion and
capacity alleuable, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the
above-gtyled cauée, seeks to expand its Bridges State Waterflood
Project, Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

by the addition of its Bridges State Wells Nos. 12 and 174 loceted,
respectively, in Unit P of Section 26 and Unit J of Section 15, Town-
ship 17 South, Range 34 Fast.

Applicant further secks the assignment of capacity allowable to said
Well No. 12.

Application of The Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Parkway West Unit Area comprising 3840 acres, nisre

" or less, of State lands in Sections 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, and 29 of

Township 19 South, Ranga 29 East, Eddy County, MNew Mexico.

Application of Crown Central Petroleum Corporation for sslt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
csuse, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
Grayburg formation in t¢he open-hole interval from 4011 feet to 4083
feet in 1its Fred Turnar Well No. 2 located in Unit O of Section 6,

Township 20 South, Range 38 East, Skagge (Grayburg) Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation to directionally drill

and an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the sbove~styled cause, seeks authority to re-enter a dry hole having
an unorthodox surface location 1980 feet from the North line and 660
feet f£xom the Bast line of Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 25
East, Eddy Couaty, New Mexico, and to directionally drill in such a
manner a8 to bottom the well in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool at an
unorthodox bottom hole location 500 feet from the North line and 600
feet from' the East line of said Section 25. The N/2 of said Section
25 to be dedicated to the well.

Application of Dugan Production Corporation for downhole commingling
and a non-standard proration unit, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above—ttyled cauge, deeks as an exception to Rule

. 303 of the Commiseion Kules and Regulations, authority to comamingle

oil production from the Amarillo~Gallup 0il Pool and gas from the
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{Case 4804 continued)

o>
<
19 2]

CASE 4

CASE 4806:

Basin~Dakota Pool in the wellbore of its Fullerton Well No. 1
located 1850 fect from the North and West lines of ‘Section 34,
Towaship 28 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant further seeks anproval for a non-standard 160-acre gas
proration unit for the Basin-Dakota Pool somprising the NW/4 of
said Section 34 to he dedicated to the subject well.

Application of W. C. Montgomery for a non-standard proration unit,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
secks approval for an 80-acre non-standard oil proration unit
comprising the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 20 and the NW/4 NW/4 of Section
21, Township 8 South, Range 38 Past, Bluitt-San Andres Associated
Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled in the NB/4 NE/4 of said Section 20.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature ceise ¢alling for an order for
the creation, extension, contraction and abolishment of certain
pools in Lea, Chaves, Bddy and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create &8 new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a

gas pool for Cisco production and designated as the Boyd-Cisco Gas
Pool. The discovery well is the David Fasken Arco '9" Morrison No.
1 located in Unit B of Section 9, Township 19 Scath, Range 25 East,
NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: N/2

(b) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as an
0il pocl for Queen production and designated as the South Lucky Lake~
Queen Pool. The discovery well is the Dalport 0il Corporation Todhunter

. Federal No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 22, Township 15 South,

Range 29 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: SE/4 NW/4

(c) Create a new pecol in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as a

gas pool for Devonian production and designated as the East Ranger
Lake~Devonian Gas Pool. The discovery well 1s the Union Texas Petroleum
Corporation Shell State Com No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 6, Town-
ship 13 South, Range 35 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

v ey rAvEY

| TOWNSRIP 13 SOUTH, KANGE 35 PAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: W/2 T
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(d) Aboligh thc Penrose Skelly-Grayburg Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, described as:

/ o TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 RAST, NMPM
i SECTION 13: EJ2
- SECTION 24: E/2

SECTION 25: NE/4 and /2 SE/4

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: Lots 3, 4, 5, 6, 11, 12

I 13, 14 and SW/4

B SECTION 7: 8/2

E SECTION 8: $/2 and NE/4

& SECTION 9: /2

B SECTION 16: $/2 and NW/4

d, SECTION 17: All

SECTION 18: All

-/ TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
S SECTION 19: A1l
SECTION 20: All
SECTION 21: All
SECTION 27: All
SECTION 28: All
SECTION 29: All
SECTION 30: All
SECTION 31: All
 SECTION 32: All
SECTION 33: All
"SECTION 34: All
SECTION 35: All

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2: All

SECTION 3: All
SECTION 4: All
SECTION 5: All
SECTION 6: B/2
- SECTION 7: NE/4
SECTION 8: All

SECTION §: All
SECTION 10: All
SECTION 11: All
SECTION 14: All
SECTION 15: All
SECTION 16: All
SECTION 17: E/2
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(Case 4806 continued)

(e) BExtend the vertical limits of the Langlie-Mattix Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include the Grayburg formation. Also, extend
said Langlie Mattix Pool to iiclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 PAST, NMPM
SECTION 13: E/2

SECTION 24: R/2

SECTION 25: NE/4 and E/2 .SE/4

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPH
SECTION 4: lots 3, 4, 5, 6, 11, 12,
13, 14 and SW/4

; SECTION 7 s/2
i SECTION 8: S/2 and NE/4
o SECTION 9: W/2
SECTION 16: S/2 and NW/4 .
SECTION 17: All

SECTION 18: All
SECTION 19: All
SECTION 20: All
SECTION 21: All

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 27: ALl
SECTION 28: All
SECTION 29: All
SECTION 30: All
SECTION 31: All
SECTION 32: All
SECTION 33: All
SECTION 34: All
SECTION 35: All

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2: All

SECTION 3: All
SECTION 4: All
SECTION 5: All
SECTION 6: E/2
SECTION 7: NE/4
SECTION 8: All
SECTION 9: All
SECTION 10: All
.. SECTION 11: All
(SECTION 14: All
“SECTION 15: All
~ SECTION 16: All
SECTION 17: B/2
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(f) Contract the Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
by the deletion of the following described area:

"TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 23 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 351 N/2 Nwla

New Mexico, to include therein:

~ TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: N/2 NW/4

(h) Contract the Bough-Permo Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NWPM
SECTION 17: NW/4

(i) Extend the North Bonsen Queen-Grcyburg Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein: v

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTZON 26: S/2 sW/4

" (j) Extend the Bluitt-San Andres Associated Pool in Roosevelt
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: NW/4

(g) Extend the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,

(k) Extend the South Carlsbad-Atoka Gas Pool in Eddy County, New
Maxico, to include therein:

|

: TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
| SECTION 7: W/2

| SECTION 18: N/2

(1) Extend the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23.- SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 7: S/2

SECTION 18: N/2

(m) Extend the Dos Hermanos-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New
Maxico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANCE 30 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 22: All
SECTION 27: All
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(n) Extend the South Empire-~Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SFCTION 6: S/2

(0) Extend the Fowler-Upper Yeso Pool in Lea County, New Mexfco,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: SE/4
SECTION 11: sW/4

(p) Extend the Golden Lane-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include thersin:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 29 FEAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: Lot 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14,
‘ 15 and 16

(q) Extend the Grayburg-Jackson Pool in Eddy County New Mexico;
to include therein: '

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: 3/2

(r) Extend the Hardy-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 2: SW/4
{8) Extend the McDonald-Pennyslvanian Pool in Lea County,: :New

Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 36-EAST NMPM
SECTION 33: SE/4
(t) Extend the Sand Dunes-Cherry Canyon Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: NW/4 NE/4

(u) Extend the Sulimar-Queen Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 27: SE/4 SE/4
SECTION 34: NE/4 NE/4

(v) 'Extend the Vada-Penneylvanian Pool in Roosevelt County,.
New Mexico, to include therein: '
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{( v continued from page 7 -~ Case 4806)

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: SE/4

(w) Extend the Vest Ranch~Queen Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 21: SE/4

(x) Extend the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 24 RAST, NMPM
SECTION 27: ALJ.
SECTION 35: W/2

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: All
SECTION 4: E/2

CASE 4786& (Continued from August 9, 1972, Examiner Hearing).

Application of Highland Production Company for salt
water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above~styled cause, se#ks authority to dispose
of produced salt water into the Delaware formation
in the open-hole interval from 4378 feet to 4418 feet
in its Russell Federal Well No. 6 located in Unit K
of Section 20, Township 26 South, Range 32 East, East
Mason-Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

e B R e L S T RO A E T PP G e
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October 13, 1972

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Unorthodox Location, Kincaid BXY Com. No. 2
' OCC Order No. R-4391 Cuse No. 4803

Dear Sir:

Herewith is Notice of Intent to Drill, and new location plat on
Kincaid BI Com. No. 2, proposed Morrow test. This letter con-
firms a telephone conversation between our attorney, Mr. A. J.
Losee and Mr. George Hatch, 0Oil Conservation Commission counsel,
pertaining to the change of location on our Hornbaker "BA" Com.
No. 2 well from 1980 feet from the North line and 660 feet from
the East line, Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 25 East to
600 feet from the North line and 620 feet from the East line of
Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County.

The reason for the change of location is that we have run into
mechanical difficulties while drilling through the Pennsylvanian
shales and we are unable to directionally drill into the target
area.

Yours very truly,

_YATES PETROLEUM COKPORATION

Qs b l'Lm.;(}-; | J
-

Eddie M. Mahfood /
Petroleum Engineer

EMM: jg

Encl.
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CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify thot the information con-

toined tLerein Is true ond complete to the

8“9' my knowledc:,:ndb[hcf.
s /M

Name

Eddie M. Mahfood
Poslition

Engineer
Company

Yates Petroleum Corp.

Date

10-12-72

__....——...._._—._..

{ hereby certify thot the well locotion
shown on this plat wos plotted from field
notes of actual surveys mode by me or
under My supervision, ond thot the same
Is true ond correct fo the besr of my
knowledge and belief. .

10-12-72

Date Surveyed

Registered Pmfesstenal Englneer
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19BeQ. 231C 2640
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LAW OFFICES

LOSEE & CARSON

A, 4. LOSEE 360 AMERICAN HOME DUILOING AREA CODE 505
JOEL M CARSON P.O.DRAWER 239 74/A-3508

ARTES A, NEW MEXICO ap21o

16 August 1972

NECEE

e 11

e ON © N
GO s | Dpre 499 3

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P.0. Box 2088 |
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation
Case No. 4803

Dear Mr. Porter:
Enclosed for filing, please find three (3) copies of the
application of Yates Petroleum Corporation to directionally
drill and for an unorthodox gas well location. This case
has been set for hearing before an examiner on August 23,
1972.

Very truly yours,

LOSEE & CARSON

A. J. Losee

AJL:gh
Enclosures

cc: Yates Petroleum Corporation
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATTON COMMISSTON

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

YATES PETROLEUM CORPORATION TO ‘ :

DIRECTIONALLY DRILL AND FOR AN UNORTHODOX : Case No. 4803
GAS WELL LOCATION; WEST ATOXA-MORROW GAS : ’
POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO :

APPLICAT ION

COMES YATES PETROLEUM CORPORATION by its attorneys,
and in support hereof, respectfully states:

1. That applicant is the operator of the Pennsyl-
vanian Formation underlying the North half of Section 25,
Township 18 South, Range 25 East, N.M.P.M,, Eddy County, New
Mexicb, and proposes to re-enter a dry hole at a surface loca-
tion 1980 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East
line of said Section 25, and to directionally drill in such a
ﬁanner as to bottom the well in the West Atoka-ﬁorrow Gas Pool,
at an unorthodox bottom hole location 500 feet from the North
line and 600 feet from thé East line of said Section 25.

2. Applicant seeks permission pursuant to Rule
111 (b) to intentially deviate the re-entry operation away from
vertical so that it will be bottomed 500 feet from the North
line aud 600 feet from the East iine of said Sectioﬁ 25.
'3, Applicaﬁt seeks an exception,t; the well location
requifeménts of Ruié 104°C. II(a) of the 0il Conservation Com-
mission of New Mexico to permit the’bottoming of said well at

an unorthodox location 500 feet from the North line and 600

feet from the East line of sa1d Section 25.




4. fThat a standard 320-acre gas proration unit com-
prising the North half of said Section 25, should be dedicated
to such well or such legser portion of the North half of Sec- |
tion 25 as is reasonably shown to be presumed to be produc-
tive of gas from said pool should be dedicated to said well.

5. The names and addresses of the operators of the
leases offsetting the North half of said Section 25 follow:

Reading & Bates, Inc.

11th Floor Philtower Bldg.

Tulsa, Oklahoma 74103

Mountain States Petroleuh Corp.

Security National Rank Bldg.

Roswell, New Mexico

David Fasken

Attn. Mr. Richard S. Brooks

608 First National Bank Bldg.

Midland, Texas 79701

Marathon 0il Company

Box 552

Midland, Texas 79701

6. The approval »f this application will afford ap-
plicant the oﬁportunity to produce its just and equitable share
of gas in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool and will protect cor-
relative rights.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays:

A. That this applicafion be set for hearing before
an examiner and that notice of said hearing be given as required
by law.

B. That upon hearing the Commission enter its order
granting to applicant petmiésibn to re-enter the dry hole at a

surféce location 1980 feet from the North line and 660 feet

from the East line of said Section 25,;to deviate said hole ftbm




vertical by}directionally drilling it in such a manner as to
bottom the well in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool at an unor-
thodox location 500 feet from the North line ana 600 feet from
the East line of sajd Section 25 and to dedicate that portion
of the North half of said Section 25 which is reasonably bre—
sumed to be productive of gas from said pool.

C. Aéd for such other relief as may be just ip the

premises.

YATES PETROLEUM CORPORATION

A. J. Losee for

LOSEE & CARSON

P.0O. Box 239

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Attofneys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISQIOV OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSZ OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4803

Ordexr No. R—zg 2 Z

AR TNt

o™ T/“;{}

e

APPLICATION OF YATES PETROLEUM
CORPORATION TO DIRECTIONALLY
DRILL AND AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION,

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
0%044/ '

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 23 , 1972

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets

NOW, on this day of A t r 1972, the Commlsslon,
a quorum being present, having consgﬁered the testimony, the record,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS: _

(1k) ‘’hat due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Yates Petroleum Corporation, has
acquired and is the owner and operator of a well drilled at ;(a_
wnomsledew- surface location 1980 feet from the North line and 660
feet from the East line of Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 25

Eddy .
East, NMPM, ®&ea County, New Mexico.

’




9150 feet into the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool, plugged back to

i
CASE NO. 4803
Order No. R-

(3) That the applicant proposes to dedicate the north half
of said Section 25 to the well and that with such dedication the

well location will be unorthodox.

{4) That the subject well was drilled a total depth of ;

a depth of approximately 7300 feet and directionally drilled to
the east and south to a total depth of 9070 feet and was sub-
sequently plugged back to a depth of 5200 feet.

(5) That the ?ppllcant now seeks, as exceptions to Rules
104 C 11(a) and Iif%b), authority to re-enter and clean-out the
subject well to a depth of approximately 5400 feet and to set a
whipstock at said,é%ggg;and directionally drill in such a mannex
as to bottom the well in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool at an
unorthodox bottom<hole location within 50 feet of a point 500 feet
from the North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Sec-
tion 25. : g

(6) That the applicant proposes to determine the sub-
surface location of the whipstock point by means of a continuous
multi—shot directional survey conducted prior to said directional
drilling and in the same manner to determine the sub-surface
location of the directionally drilled hole at its total depth.

(7) That the evidence indicates that the entire N/2 of
said Section 25 is prpductive of gas frem the West Atoka-Morrow
Gas Pool

(8) That theﬂentirewN/Z‘of said Section 25 can be efficiently
and economically_dfained and developed by the subject well, )

(9) That there is evidehce that a well at the proposéd
unorthodox location would,pénetfate,é thicker and more productive

pay Seétion than a well at an orthodox location.

SN




Eg;E NO. 4803
‘'Order No. R~

(10) That no offset operator or interest owner objected to
the unorthodox location or directional drilling.
| {11) That approval of the subject application will preveht
the drilling éf unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

' and otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Yates Petroleum Corporation, is

j hereby authorized to re~enter a dry hole having an unorthodox
surface location 1980 feet from the North line and 660 feet

from the East line of Section 25, Township 18 South, Range 25
East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, set a whipstock at approxi-
mately 5400 feet and diréctionally drill in such a manner as to
bottom the well in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool at an unorthodqx
bottom-hole location within 50 feet of a point 500 feet from the
North line and 600 feet from the East line of said Section 25.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that prior to commencing the aforesaid

directional drilling, a continuous multi-shot airectional survey
shall be made of the well bore with shot points not more than
'OO feet apartkin order to determine the sub~surface location
of thc whipstock point: that the operator shall cause the
surveying company to forward a copy of the survey report
directly to the Santa Fe office of the Commission, Box 2088,
Santa Fe, New Mexico; and that the operator shall notify the
Commissiqn's Artesia District Office of the date and time said
survey is to be commenced. ﬁih'the alternative, a copy of the
directional survey run. prior to the initial directional drilling
shall be an acceptable ’substitute if said survey adequatély

locates the_»sub-surface %ibstock point.
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Order No. R~

(2) ‘That subsequeﬁt to the above-described directional
a illing, a continuous multi-shot directional survey shall be
made of the well bore from total depth to the whipstock.point
with shot points not more than AOO feet apart; that the
operator shall cause the surveying company to forward a copy
of the survey report directly to the Sahta Fe Office of the
Commission, Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, and that the operator
shall notify the Commissicn's Artesié District Office of théidate
and time said survey is to be commenced.

(3) That Form C~105 shall be filed in‘accordance with
Commission Rule 1108 and the operator shail indicate thexreon
true vertical depths in addition to measured depths.

(4) That the N/2 of said Section 25 shall be dedicated to
the subject well. '

y(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.
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